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Presidentôs message 

I chose to begin with Evie because her sweet, innocent little face will 

remind us all of why we do what we do and hopefully inspire more 

people to take up the challenge to help give Evie and her species a 

future.  

Our flying-foxes are facing a grave future if we donôt unite and keep 

our focus firmly on the solutions to the problems. Let me rephrase 

that, perceived problems! Bats are now facing the greatest human 

conflict for decades as their roost and foraging habitats are systemati-

cally denied them, altered or even destroyed.  

Weôve met with the Environment Minister several times, he was given 

information that dispersals hardly ever work as conflict is rarely re-

solved. Dispersals are most often a huge waste of public money and 

we should be working together on solutions and education campaigns about living with all wildlife. Instead he 

chose to ignore the science presented, and his department set forth to wage war on flying-foxes. Native, key-

stone wildlife are now given little protection or welfare considerations. They are targeted as nuisance and un-

desirable. Is that because the government lost control of their own disease messages? Letting unbalanced 

and biased media do their education for them has backfired and now they cannot control the monstrous evil 

that they have unleashed - viral human ignorance about bats! The devolution of powers for councils to man-

age flying-foxes has already shown the hand of some to be nothing more than cruel and sadistic. The overly 

aggressive and barbaric methods perpetrated on nursing mothers and their offspring is repulsive to the major-

ity of Australians and must be rejected. So remember all of the places that are not bat friendly towns, weôll 

keep a travel diary perhaps. Charters Towers and Barcaldine, Duaringa, Cairns, Brisbane, Jericho, Gayndah, 

it seems the list is growing! 

As rescuers and carers we have the best understanding, closest relationships and the greatest ability, through 

our friends and family, public events, talks, videos, photos and at the point of rescue to market our messages 

and show the public how remarkable, loving and how terribly misunderstood bats truly are. We have just com-

pleted the production of some educational material with thanks to both Redland and Logan City Councils fore-

sight. Bookmarks, stickers and an iBook will be ready for launching in the new year. We firmly recommend 

that Education   

Netting from Bunnings stores is still a threat even though the aperture was decreased to 5mm. We believe it is 

still too light and flimsy. So letôs monitor the catch in this new style of netting when ever possible. Please take 

photos of bats in netting as we need to record it. If it is seen as a continuing problem we will again work with 

Bunnings to come to an agreement. In light of this we will continue to give members HailGuard as an alterna-

tive so that deadly nets can come off every time. Asking people to take their nets back seems to be working. 

Please try to have a stock of brochures and HailGuard if you are a rescue volunteer.  

Together with other stakeholders, BCRQ will soon release an advocacy and social media campaign. Iôll be 

looking for commitment of volunteers to work on the campaign. Those members who ticked óBIG PICTUREô 

this is your opportunity to give the bats your expertise. Now is your chance.  

,ÉÔÔÌÅ %ÖÉÅȟ ÏÕÒ ǢÒÓÔ ÂÁÂÙ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ  
ÓÅÁÓÏÎ ΤΡΣΥ-ΣΦ 
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Recipe: Carrot & Cumin Dip 
¶ 1kg carrots, peeled, coarsely chopped 

¶ 60ml (1/4 cup) olive oil 

¶ 2 tsp ground cumin 

¶ 3 garlic cloves, crushed 

¶ Salt & freshly ground black pepper 
 

1. Cook the carrot in a large saucepan of salted  

boiling water for 30 minutes or until tender. Drain. 

2. Place the carrot, oil, cumin and garlic in the bowl of a  

food processor, and process until smooth. Taste and  

season with salt and pepper. Transfer to a serving  

bowl and serve with pide. 

 

 www.taste.org.au 

Volunteers are our life blood, our members can be proud of their hard work and dedications throughout 2013, 

it sure has been a rough road! Volunteers have either attended and or helped the public with enquires to al-

most 2,400 rescue calls. The largest number of baby flying-foxes at around 198. This equates to close to one 

thousand bats coming into care for one reason or another. So there is a lot to celebrate. Our volunteers are 

prompt, efficient, and humane. From far and wide our invaluable service has assisted the public, the RSPCA 

and yes even local and state governments have needed our services!  You are amazing, thank you for help-

ing to save bats in need and for making BCRQ such a well regarded and wonderful organisation. 

Raise a glass to our amazing volunteers, supporters and our generous donors, new and old, the dedication 

and commitment to this animal welfare cause is now at a critical point in time as we teeter on the brink of leg-

islation changes to encourage and condone slaughter. We now need you and others like never before.  

Please think about what you can do, no matter how big or how small the contribution, it all matters. Thank you 

again for your assistance and your support throughout 2013 and I look forward to working with you all in 

2014. Have a very merry Christmas and letôs all hope for a happy new year. Stay safe and Stay Batty. 
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Call for Secretary 
Due to family relocation, I must very, very reluctantly vacate the position of Secretary, BCRQ at the end of the year. It is 

a highly rewarding position that gives excellent insight into bat rescue, care, promotion and advocacy (if we werenôt mov-

ing, Iôd still be doing it as I canôt believe how much Iôve learned!). It also provides a wonderful experience into the mecha-

nizations of a growing, non-profit organization as well as the opportunity to work with some extremely talented, commit-

ted people. 

The position would ideally suit, but certainly not limited to, an associate member. If youôd love to help the bats but are 

limited by work/school/childcare commitments, are not vaccinated, are not comfortable with active rescue/care or simply 

want to learn more about BCRQ, this is an ideal way to help. To those associates who marked ñCommittee workò on 

their membership applications, this would be an opportunity to support BCRQ efforts. 

If youôd like to chat and find out more about the commitment, please do not hesitate to contact me. Think of the role as a 

New Yearôs resolution you can keep! 

secretary@bats.org.au 

mailto:secretary@bats.org.au
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Bat to bat: reunion or adoption 
There are a lot of dangers to our flying foxes out there, and sadly we get a lot of orphan babies in during the 

spring/summer months.    

As it is better for babies to be with their mothers, our first consideration is as to whether a baby can be reunit-

ed.  When a baby is found under food trees, it is common for the mother to return to look for it the following 

evening.  If the baby is otherwise healthy, we keep it hydrated during the day, then return to the tree at dusk 

hoping that the baby will be claimed.  There have been many happy endings from the reunification of mother 

and child, and this is the best outcome for them both. 

A tearful reunion 

I recently did a rescue of a very healthy, vocal baby Black 

bat that was half way up the trunk of a very large gum 

tree. 

When I texted Louise with this guyôs details she rang me 

and asked if I would give a go at reuniting this little guy 

with his mum. 

Well I have to say BCRQ is the first group I had heard of 

that did this, circumstances permitted, but I had never 

heard of this being done until I was at the workshop. 

Well, me being me, I thought Louise had lost the plot, it 

couldnôt possibly be done, however being the ñbossò I 

thought I would give it a go. 

Back I went just on dusk with baby in tow and waited to 

see if any adult bat come to the tree hollering for its miss-

ing youngun. Sure enough about 4 adult bats landed in 

this huge gum and one of them started calling for its bub. 

Needless to say the said bub was screaming his head off 

too. So over I went and put the bub on the gum tree as 

high as I could and then retreated out of sight. Within the 

next few minutes after all the vocalizing of the two, Mum 

made her way through the branches to the baby which 

she checked out before taking it under her wing and 

mothering the bub for another few minutes. 

I now call this a miracle of nature. Louise wasnôt crazy. 

Mum flew off with her bub. I was so excited, happy, teary, 

in disbelief to what I had been witness to. 

Circumstances have to be right, but if you think this is an 

option to reunite Mum and Bub donôt hesitate in trying. It 

was absolutely amazing to be privy to such a miracle of 

nature. 

 Another bonus to this wonderful experience is that in-

stead of my son calling me the crazy bat lady, he calls me 

David Attenborough now. 

Thanks BCRQ and in particularly Louise for one of the 

most endearing experiences of my life. 

Any carer who has reunited a mum and baby will tell you itôs an emotional and awe-inspiring experience.  Often-

times we will find the mother bat circling the tree as we arrive, searching for their missing child. 

Hereôs Elvaôs account of her experience. 
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Adoptive Bat Mums 

Recently Juniper, a black flying fox, came into care 

after being trapped in fruit tree netting.  James trav-

elled all the way to Macleay Island to rescue her, but 

the pregnant mum lost her baby due to the trauma 

and shock. This added to her trauma, and not only 

did she have to deal with healing from her injuries, 

she had added pain from the loss of her baby.  

Mother bats openly mourn the death of their pups 

and this can impact on their ability to heal. 

Little JayJay had been in care for a couple of days 

after his mum was electrocuted on powerlines.  The 

decision was made by Louise and Trish, two of our 

most experienced carers, to see if Juniper and 

JayJay would take to becoming a new family unit. 

The first step in uniting an unrelated mother and ba-

by is to transfer some of the motherôs scent to the 

baby using items such as towels and cloths used in 

the care of the mother, and a smearing of placenta 

is great if available. Once the baby smells familiar to 

mum, itôs just a matter of hoping the mother and ba-

by will play along. 

Sometimes the mother will light up on the sight of 

the baby, and reach out and grab him, holding him 

close for dear life so he doesnôt go missing again.  

But this wasnôt quite one of those occasions... 

Louise reports: 

While I held the bub on Juniperôs belly, Trish tried to 

attach the pup to her nipple. He was screaming blue 

murder and didnôt seem taken with this new mum 

idea.  We put the two of them, JayJay still scream-

ing, in the hospital cage to get better acquainted but 

the little bugger jumped straight off and hung on a 

branch in front of her looking at us as if to say ñYou 

have to be kidding, sheôs not my mother!ò Indignant-

ly! Juniper then sniff sniff started to lick this little 

manôs back and finally got onto his face. He let out a 

couple of bellows, still looking at us, turned around 

and literally jumped onto the mothers belly. Juniper 

was then staring at us as if to say ñWell this is my 

baby, whatôs all the fuss about?ò Indignantly again. 

We left her to his face wash and went down to cut 

the afternoons fruit. Half an hour later on inspection, 

baby nowhere to be seen, mother tightly wrapped 

not blinking for an instant.  

The next morning we checked his belly and her milk 

supply ï everything working and tummy rounded. 

We popped her down with the other mum and bub 

and other rehabs. They all mobbed her and wel-

comed her and her new baby!!! 

Thank you very much, James, Louise & Trish. 

Photos James Chadwick batsrule_helpsavewildlife.info 

We are thrilled to report that weôve had some success in having lactating mothers whoôve lost 

their babies take on a new little one to raise.  Itôs so much better for orphans to be raised by a 

loving mother of their own kind if possible. 
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This Large Footed Myotis was woken from her sleep by 

a bunch of little boys who found her under a bridge.  

Not happy with just knocking her into the water under 

the bridge they continued to try to push her under with 

a stick until a passer-by intervened, saved her from the 

water and called BCRQ. 

She was tucked up in bed with a bit of warmth a full 

tummy and lots of TLC.  She was only very little at 

7.35g.  We need to teach our children this is wrong! 

A cruel bat-tism 

Have you replied to our 
property audit yet? 
 

With so many bats in care we are in desperate need of 

equipment and need to check on the whereabouts of 

BatMaxes, hospital cages and other BCRQ equipment.  

Please contact Julie ASAP if you have not yet done so: 

membership@bats.org.au 

Wheely lucky 

Amazingly, this little grey girl was found clinging to a 

car wheel in a hospital carpark.  She was okay but de-

hydrated, bruised and concussed. It was extremely 

fortunate that somebody spotted her and didn't just 

walk on by. Please call if you see a bat by itself 

through the day. It is in trouble and needs help. All fly-

ing-fox species are in desperate trouble now and every 

individual we can save will stave off the inevitable for 

just that bit longer.  

Louise seems to be permanently attached to at least one phone. 

mailto:membership@bats.org.au
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The first of our Flying Fox babies, born in September-

October, have turned into mischievous little toddlers! 

Babies can come into care at all stages of development.  

The first step is to weigh them and measure their forearm 

to establish an approximate age.  A health check is per-

formed to get an idea of whether they will be able to be 

raised and released successfully.  Fluids are given for 

dehydration and any fly eggs or maggots are removed 

and wounds are tended to. 

The pups are given a dummy to suck on to replicate their 

motherôs teat.  The babies cling to their mumôs teat for the 

first weeks of life so they can hang on securely while she 

flies.  Understandably, some babies have difficulty settling 

without their mothers but they adjust to the new routine in 

a few days.  They like to have other orphans around to 

keep them company. 

Newborns are fed 3-4 hourly on a specialised flying fox 

formula or powdered milk with added nutrients. They 

spend their days and nights in a warmed crib  to keep 

their body temperature regulated until they are able to do 

this themselves. 

Even at 3-4 weeks old, the babies become very active 

when awake.  At feed times they like to climb and start to 

hang from carersô fingers, stretching their wings.  It is im-

portant for carers to give them some sunshine and groom 

them daily to replicate their motherôs touch and keep them 

clean.  We prefer not to use our tongues though!!!.  Up 

until around 6 weeks of age, handling is restricted to 

about half an hour around feed times as the babies can 

lose body heat very quickly. 

 

 

 

From Bellies to Branches 
From around 4 weeks of age our babies can start to have 

limited time on a clothes airer with some toys to stimulate 

them, but until theyôre older will have to be supervised.  

By 5 weeks they should be fully thermoregulating and can 

start spending more time out of bed in a safe environ-

ment.  By around 6 weeks  the baby should be able to 

spend most of its time on the airer, and can sleep there 

with the aid of a hammock. 

After toileting the bat before and after feeds, the baby will 

start getting the idea and will begin inverting to toilet on 

their own from around 6 weeks. 

From 6 ï8 weeks, our babies become toddlers and start 

to want more independence.  Time to start weaning them 

off their dummies!  Theyôll be teething now so at about 7 

weeks of age we start to introduce soft fruit into their diet.  

They start with easily chewed fruit like steamed apple, 

watermelon  and paw paw (cut of course!)  They are be-

coming more nocturnal now, and will be permanently on a 

clothes airer or large cage where they can get more exer-

cise and flap about as they learn to fly.  We like to also 

introduce them to native flowers.   

They are still having 3 milk feeds a day but will feed 

themselves with water and fruit left for them, and start to 

behave more like little bats. 

At 8 to 10 weeks, baby will be enjoying playgroup with the 

other babies.   They like big open-air playgrounds with 

lots of toys and stimulation.   From 10 weeks the baby is 

starting to get closer to flying and needs lots of room to 

practice.  We need to start distancing ourselves and let-

ting the bats be bats.  By 12 weeks they should be 

weaned and totally independent of their carer (apart from 

food delivery).  At this stage our carers bid a tearful fare-

well to their little bat people and they head off to cr¯che.  

Continued next page  
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Creche gets a big bunch of preschoolers together to do 

what bats do.  It not only socialises them, but helps them 

dehumanise and helps with separation from their human 

ómotherô.  Carers have minimal contact as they feed them 

with a variety of fruits and native vegetation.  We avoid 

feeding them fruit thatôs commercially grown in the region 

as we donôt want them raiding orchards. 

Theyôll spend about 3 weeks in cr¯che before being re-

leased into the local colony.  As flying foxes are nomadic, 

they donôt need to be released where they are found, and 

we are lucky to have an incredible 20x6m cage backing 

onto a permanent roost site at Camira. 

After the babies graduate from cr¯che they are given a 

soft release.  They are released in the evening and food is 

hung outside the cage for them to supplement their diet if 

necessary.  Eventually the food is left less frequently as 

they adjust to life in the outside world.  

Out in the roost the young male bats take their turn in 

child-rearing and will show the young ones how itôs done.  

Itôs a hard way to start life, losing your mum and ending 

up in foster care, particularly for the premature and in-

jured babies.  We give them as much love and commit-

ment as we can to prepare them to be the best bat they 

can be, and itôs a rewarding job watching these little 

bleating sleeping creatures grow into their emerging per-

sonalities.  No two are alike!  This year we have record-

breaking numbers of orphans, so we need more vac-

cinated carers.  These babies come with a manual, but 

much like human babies, they canôt read it! 

Creche starts in mid January, and weôll need help cutting 

fruit for hundreds of little hungry mouths so if you can 

help out,  get in touch! 

Fruit netting success! 
We would like to recommend to gardeners the use of 

hail net supplied by the friendly people caring for in-

jured bats. Since covering our plum tree this year, by 

using a frame of tubing connected at the top centre 

and opposite ends placed over steel stakes in the 

ground and then the net rolled over, we have had no 

damage from animals or the dreaded Queensland 

fruit fly. Around the base of the net we placed 2 litre 

plastic bottles filled with water, which hold the net in 

place. Storms this last week did not damage the tree 

either. We have not had to spray our plum and are 

now enjoying the fruit. We intend to treat our citrus 

trees in the same way for the coming season, so 

hopefully we will be able to share more fruit with our 

neighbours and friends. 

                     


